## Steven Sepe

From:

cathy thibault <sassycuts@msn.com>

Sent: To:

Saturday, February 22, 2025 8:08 AM

Cc:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com

Subject:

Strong Support for Bill H-5351

February 22,2025

Dear Members of the Rhode Island House of Representatives,

I am writing to express my strong support for Bill H-5351. As an employee of a small business that provides essential services to the Northern Rhode Island community, I have seen firsthand the positive impact that our work has on our patients. The team I work with is highly qualified, empathetic, and dedicated to delivering high-quality care. If Bill H-5351 does not pass, our business will be negatively affected, jeopardizing not only the services we provide but also the livelihood of myself and my colleagues. The potential restrictions on our scope of practice would make it difficult for us to continue serving our patients at the level they need and deserve. If these changes harm the business, I could potentially lose my job, along with others who rely on this profession to support themselves and their families. Small businesses are the backbone of our community, and it is crucial that they have the legislative support needed to continue operating effectively. I urge you to vote in favor of Bill H-5351 to protect jobs, maintain access to quality care, and ensure that small businesses like the one I work for can continue to thrive.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Cathy Thibault 38 Milk Street Millville, MA 01529 sassycuts@msn.com 774-571-9541